





COMMUNITY IMPROVEMENTS

Ashland was chosen as a "Kentucky Certified City" in 1982, 1983, 1984 and
1985. The award is based on achievement in the following categories: economic
development, transportation, public affairs, utilities, health, commercial
development, housing, education and recreation. The Certified Cities Program is
sponsored by the Kentucky Chamber of Commerce.

The city of Ashland received enterprise zone status from the Kentucky
Enterprise Zone Authority in February 1984. The Ashland Enterprise zone offers
tax incentives and regulatory relief to qualifying businesses which locate or
expand activities within the zone's boundaries. The zone comprises over three
square miles which includes industrial land along the Ohio River, commercial and
industrial land on U.S. 23 adjacent to the central business district, and
residential areas in the southeast and southwest portions of the city. The city
offers a reduction in the annual property tax rate in its local incentives package.

During 1984 and 1985, eleven companies have expanded their
manufacturing facilities in Boyd and Greenup Counties. This represents an
investment of approximately $24.8 million into the area.

A new two-lane highway bridge across the Greenup Dam, approximately 2
miles north of the city of Greenup, was completed by the U.S5. Army Corps of
Engineers in November 1985. In addition, construction of a new bridge for U.S.
Highway 23 to cross the Ohio River near South Portsmouth began in April 1985.

Seven separate water and/or sewer projects have been completed recently
or are under way at six cities within Boyd and Greenup Counties. These
improvements enable the cities to provide more than adequate treatment
capacity for new industry.

The Quality Inn-Ashland Plaza Hotel opened in downtown Ashland in the
fall of 1985. The 160-room hotel provides Ashland with its first full-service
convention center.

All six public school systems which serve Boyd and Greenup Counties are
planning or are currently involved in improvement projects. These projects
include renovation and expansion of facilities plus additions to the curricula
including programs for computer use and for gifted students.

Recent improvements in health care in the area include the following
projects at King's Daughters' Medical Center: an 85,000-square-foot addition,
updated obstetrics, neonatal, intensive care, laboratory, cardiovascular and
surgery; a new lobby and entrance; updated patient rooms, Women's Imaging
Center (for mammography), Radiology Department; Medical Rehabilitation Unit,
established in affiliation with Cardinal Hill Hospital as well as a
radiation/oncology unit in affiliation with the Tri-State Regional Cancer Center;
and a heart catherization laboratory. In addition, a new cancer treatment center
recently opened at Our Lady of Bellefonte Hospital in Russell.
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